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This month's meeting  begins at 7pm on August 8 , 2017 , at Ellendale Chu rch of Christ, 

7365 Highway 70 Memp his, TN (1 ½ miles north of Highway 64 (Stage Road)).  

 

In this month's program  we welcome  Sam Kahel with the Memphis Light Gas & Water 

smart meter team.  Sam is a Telecommunications Des ign Engineer Level III .  He is a 

registered Professional Engineer in the State of Tennessee.  He graduated from Tennessee 

State  University in 1998 with a Bachelor of Science degree in Electrical Engineering.  He has 

been working with the division since 1999.  During his 18 years with the div ision he has 

been responsible for MLGW private Telecommunications  infrastructures.  In the last 3 years, 

he has been selected to be on the Smart Meter project.  

 

Delta Club FCC testing sessions  are held monthly except December.  Registration begins 

at 5:30 PM; testing begins by 6:00 PM.  Please bring a photo ID and another form of  

identification, copies of existing licenses or CSCEs, and your FCC Registration Number (FRN) 

if one has been issued.  Please be on time for registration to allow our Volunteer  Examiner 

(VE) team to complete their work prio r to the club meeting.  The 2017  test fee is $15 (cash 

or check).   Individuals receiving their initial FCC license grant at a  Delta Club test session or 

through a Delta Club training class will receive a complimen tary individual club membership 

for the remainder of the current calendar year when they  also show proof of ARRL 

membership.  For more information, please email our VE Liaison, Jeff Krause, AJ4GY , or call 

at 901 -301 -6776.  
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Iõm sure enjoying the lower temperatures we are having right now. I like summer, but not 

those days over 97 degrees and high humidity. Even at these lower daily temperatures  (84 -

88)  if you must work outside, try to stay in the shade, d ress in light colored clothes, eat light 

foods, and drink plenty of water (not alcohol). Personally, Iõm looking forward to some even 

cooler weather . 

 

Donõt forget that next month is the Multiple Sclerosis 150 -mile bike ride . I believe that this 

year it wi ll run from Byhalia, MS to Oxford, MS. The exact route s, aid station locations, and 

other details have not been released. Watch the Sparks Newsletter for more details.  

 

Donõt forget, we have chartered a bus again this year going to the Huntsville Hamfest. Riding 

the bus is a great opportunity for new hams to corner the more experienced hams ( Elmers) to 

ask them those questions you just canõt seem to find the answers for. I personally know this 

works, because itõs what I did some years ago, and it worked GREAT for me. Furthermore, 

the Huntsville Hamfest is one of the best in the country . You can find almost anything you 

need for setting up your hamshack or that one special fitting you need, but not sure exactly 

what it õs called. So , if you would like to go , contact Joe Lowenthal  and buy your ticket. I 

promise you, itõs always fun!   

 

As always, p lease donõt forget to check into the Delta Club  information net on the 146.820  

repeater at 8:00 pm each evening, and when you check -in, make sure to thank the net 

cont rol operator for taking time from their family and busy schedule to call the net for us.  

They are some our most valuable assets!  

 

If you have not renewed your club membership now is the time. I think we still have some 

members that are procrastinating or h ave forgotten. Linda, KJ4CTX, will be glad to accept 

your renewal application and cash, check or money order , either at a club meeting or via snail 

mail. 

 

See you at the meeting  Tuesday night ! 

 

73  

 

Kenneth Laseter  

KI4AOH 

  

President's Corner  

  Submitted by Ken Laseter, KI4AOH  
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Treasurer's Report  

Submitted by  Linda Laseter, KJ4CTX  
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Attendees:  Steve Frazier, KK4VPT, Bill Stevens, WC9S, Dan Lasley, NE7JN, Ken Laseter, 

KI4AOH, Linda Laseter, KJ4CTX, and Joe Lowenthal, WA4OVO.  Absent: Barri Munday, 

WB4SWP, Kevin Zent, K4KLZ, Scott Adams, KM4PMU, and Len Grice,  W4MKS,  

 

Ken called the meeting to order at 6:57pm.  

 

Linda gave us an update on an interest payment to one of the club CDs and said the YL 

luncheon will be at the club meeting location on Saturday, August 5th at 11:30 am.  The 

gathering will continue with a training session assisted by  OMs Ken, Jim Cissell, KI4I, and 

possibly others.  The training session subjects will include HT programming and HF/VHF/UHF 

on-the-air sessions.  

 

Joe's Technician class had 11 attendees (with one a bsent due to illness) in the most recent 

class.  The next class will be exam time.  Joe reminded everyone you can avoid the $25 

surcharge for renewal of your Emergency/Safety  automobile license plate if you are an ARES 

member.  See the "Tennessee Ham Radio  License Plate" article near the end of this issue of 

Sparks. 

 

Ken promised to distribute the recently reviewed club by -laws to the Board of Directors.  He 

reminded us that director positions held by Barri (secretary), Bill (repeater trustee), Steve 

(vice president), and Dan (publications) will  be open.  Club members are urged to consider 

running for one of the open positions for calendar year 2018.  

 

At the conclusion of business, Ken moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:54 pm, seconded by 

Linda. 

  

This Monthõs Board Meeting Minutes  

August 1, 2017, submitted by Dan Lasley, NE7JN  
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Club President Ken Laseter, KI4AOH, opened the meeting at 7:00 pm and reminded everyone 

to sign in and drop a ticket in the bucket.  Introductions were then made by name and call 

sign.  

 

Ham Hilliard, W4GMM, moved to approve the previous meeting minutes as reco rded in 

Sparks, seconded by Ned Savage, KA4BLL; the minutes were approved by acclamation.  

 

Ham moved to approve the Treasurer's report as recorded in Sparks, seconded by Len Grice, 

W4MKS; the report was approved by acclamation.  

 

Linda Laseter, KJ4CTX, repo rts the YL Net is going very well.  

 

Bill Stevens, WC9S, told us Field Day was a smashing success and the site has been 

reserved for next year's Field Day.  We had a total of 1,247 contacts with the GOTA station 

reporting 32 contacts.  

 

Joe Lowenthal, WA4OVO , talked about the bus trip to the Huntsville hamfest; tickets are 

$70 for the trip which includes breakfast biscuits and an admission ticket.  The bus will leave 

Germantown Baptist Church at 6 am  promptly.  Joe also said a Tech class is being held on 

Monday nights at 6:15 til 9:30 at the EMHC ambulance office.  At this time there are 18 

people signed up for the class.  

 

Darrell Sheffield, KK4D, discussed the upcoming MS -150 bike ride.  It is to start in Byhalia, 

MS, proceed to Oxford, MS, on Sept 23rd and r eturn on the 24th.  If you have questions on 

the event or if you wish to volunteer, call  Darrell at 277 -8122.  

 

Keith Miller, N9DGK, TN ARRL Section Director, presented the evening's program.  

 

Ham moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:45 pm.  

  

Minutes of Last Monthõs Club Meeting 

July 11, 2017  ð Submitted by Barri Munday , WB4SWP 
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Keith Miller, N9DGK, ARRL Tennessee Section Manager, told us which subjects the ARRL 

board is focusing on in 2017 and fielded questions and comments from the audience.  

 

 
 

 

As you can see in Keithõs òShameless Plugó slide, he plans to run for re -election as ARRL 

Section  Manager.   Joe Wray, WD4GXI, former Delta president, asked for everyone's support 

of Keith in his quest for reelection.  

 

Last Month's Program  

Submitted by Dan Lasley, NE7JN  
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Richard Smith, KJ4UZK, poses a question for Keith.  

 

Keithõs presentation was interesting and informative and we thank him for drivin g from 

Murfreesboro to be with us.  
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Thanks to Bill  Stevens, WC9S, for a summary of the 20 17 Field Day statistics.  We used the 

special event call sign N4E.  

 

N4E's Contest Summary Report for ARRL - FIELD - DAY 

Total Contacts = 1,247  

Total Points   = 1,470  

 

Operating Period: 2017/06/24 18:10 -  2017/06/25 17:59  

 

Total Bonus Points 1,350  

 

Band     CW Phone   Dig Total    %  

----      --  -----    ---  -----   ---  

80        0   131    15   146   12  

40        0   357    28   385   31  

20      166   326    13   505   40  

15        0   151     1   152   12  

10        0    32     0    32    3  

 6        0    27     0    27    2  

--     -----    ---  -----    ---   ---  

Total   166 1,024    57 1,247   100% 

 

Thanks to David Albert, N5COO, for taping and posting a video of 2017 Field Day events.  

 

If you enjoyed participating in this yearõs Field Day events, please consider pitching in and 

helping during Field Day 2018!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Field Day, 2017 , Part II  

Submitt ed by Dan Lasley, NE7JN , contributions by Bill Stevens, WC9S,  

and David Albert, N5COO  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WxiSU7Rxltw
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The July HQ 101 discussion was on the topic of  the ARRL band plans, specifically the 2 

meter and 70 centimeter band plans .  We discussed the use (and misuse) of the 146.52 MHz 

National Simplex Calling Frequency, frequencie s reserved for CW, SSB, beacons, EME (earth -

moon-earth), and repeaters.  We had some good discussions and fielded interesting 

questions.  

 

Join us upstairs at 6pm on the next club meeting night, August 8, for our next HQ 101  

session, which will be an open f orum.  Bring your questions and join the group!  Itõs always 

an interesting meeting before the meeting!  

 

 

 

 

 

Rick Roderick, K5UR, ARRL President, recently distributed an email to ARRL members asking 

for their help in getting the Senate to pass The Amateur  Radio Parity Act.  This bill passed 

the House of Representatives in January.  

 

Many deed -restricted communities prohibit external antennas of any form.  If you are a 

member of a deed -restricted community and feel these restrictions unfairly limit your 

enjoyment of amateur radio, here is your chance to act!  

 

If you are not currently a member of a deed -restricted community, you may face these 

restrictions one day, so please help ensure your antenna -raising ability in the future.  

 

Go to https://arrl.rallycongress.net/ctas/urge -us-senate-to-support -amateur-radio-parity -act  

and follow the directions.  It should take no more than a minute or so.  Please help!  

 

 

  

July HQ 101  

Submitted  by Dan Lasley, NE7JN  

Passage of The Amateur Radio Parity Act  

Submitted  by Dan Lasley, NE7JN  

http://delta.bobvawter.com/Presentations/vhf-uhf-band-plans.pdf
http://delta.bobvawter.com/Presentations/vhf-uhf-band-plans.pdf
https://arrl.rallycongress.net/ctas/urge-us-senate-to-support-amateur-radio-parity-act
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Many times we look for backup power during outdoor activities or emergencies. The standard 

for a lot of low power portable equipment is the 5 volt USB port. These battery powered 

devices do a great job with long runs before they need recharging. One new popular device 

now used is the backup battery. These vary in capacity, but they all do the same function. 

They have an on board battery and a USB connector to hook up your equipment so you can 

keep running and get a quick recharge. Some units have buil t in rechargeable batteries while 

others let you put in one time alkaline batteries for emergency power. They even have units 

with built in solar panels on the case to keep the battery fully charged and ready to go. These 

are available for under $ 10.00 on Ebay. Do a search for òbattery USB power ó to see all they 

have for sale.  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

Amateur Hardware Update  

Article and image s ubmitted by James Butler, KB4LJV 
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Running HF voice or data wire antennas represent the best deal for the money. Amateurs 

have been building wire antennas for many years. DX Engineering has come out with a kit to 

build your own wire antennas. The EZ -BUILD kit has an insulated plastic tee for the feed 

point and wire connections and a set of insulated end pieces for the ends of the antenna. 

You can use this kit to build dipoles, ZEPPs, Offset feeds, and Multib and wire antennas etc. 

These kits are under $25.00. They also sell 150 f oot spools of 14 gauge wire to use with the 

kit for under $25.00. If you are looking to build your own wire antennas, check out DX 

Engineering for the parts.  

 

The webite is https://www.dxengineering.com/search/brand/dx -engineering 

 

Editor's note:  see "Antenna -Trimming Technique," May, 2017, QST, page 65 , for a simple, 

quick method of trimming a dipole to a given resonant frequency.  

 

 

 

 

 

The 2017 Route 66 On The Air  Special 

Event will be held September 9 -17.  As 

I mentioned in an article in last 

September's Sparks, pages 18 -19, this 

is a fun event to work.  If you are 

pursuing WAS or other awards, this 

event provides contacts on multiple 

bands in eight states.  You can obtain 

QSL cards from the 21 individual 

stations along the path  of Route 66 and 

a cert ificate is also available.  

 

 
Image by Fredddie, CC BY -SA 3.0, https://commons.wikimedia.org/w/index.php?curid=12499286  

 

 

 

 

 

  

Amateur Packet Update  

Submitted by James Butler, KB4LJV 

 

2017 Route 66 On The Air  

Submitted by Dan Lasley, NE7JN  

 

https://www.dxengineering.com/search/brand/dx-engineering
http://w6jbt.org/?page_id=15
http://delta.bobvawter.com/Sparks/sep16_sparks.pdf
https://commons.wikimedia.org/w/index.php?curid=12499286
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DARC is sponsoring a 50 -passenger bus trip to go to the  Huntsville Hamfest on August 19, 

2017. The fare is $70 after June 30th. The fare includes the $10 hamfest entry ticket. There 

will be biscuit sandwiches, water, sodas, chips, and fruit on the bus going to Huntsville and 

whatever is left for the trip back.  There are no refunds, but you can sell your seat to 

someone else if you can not go. Let me know.  

 

Cash or checks will be accepted for payment. Make checks payable to Delta Amateur Radio 

Club. You can pay at a meeting. You can also send your check to Joe L owenthal WA4OVO, 

6675 Ashbridge Cove, Memphis, TN 38120. Please include your name, callsign, cell phone 

number, email address and whether you want bacon, ham or plain biscuits.  

Reservations will be on a first come first paid basis. 

 

The bus will leave Germ antown Baptist Church, 9450 Poplar Avenue at Johnson Road, 

Germantown, TN at 6:00am. The bus will leave Huntsville immediately after the 4pm door 

prize drawing and return to Germantown Baptist Church approximately 7:30pm.  

 

Germantown Baptist Church has ask ed us to park in the back on the northeast side of the 

church so there will be security cameras on the cars.  

 

 

 

 

 

A recent ARRL email said, "Tracking the history of vanity call signs is made easier through 

the online availability of some years of Amateur Radio call books ."  (Kudos to Dennis, N6KI, 

for the information.)  

 

Recently Ervin Ables, KU4K, asked several of us if anyone had a 1958 or 1959 call book.  

The link  above doesn't have either of the call books Ervin would like to borrow.  If you can 

loan either of both of these call books to Ervin,  please email Ervin. 

 

 

 

  

Huntsville Hamfest Bus Trip  
Submitted by Joe Lowenthal, WA4OVO, Director of Training  

On-line Call Books  

Submitt ed by Dan Lasley, NE7JN  

 

https://archive.org/search.php?query=subject%3A%22callbook&sort=-publicdate
mailto:ku4kables@rittermail.com
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Editor's note:  Jim Cissell, KI4I, recently se nt an email about news from his home town.  As I 

read through it, I realized this could be the start of a new series of Sparks articles about how 

someone developed an interest in Amateur Radio.  I badgered Jim into letting me publish the 

article.   Here is Jimõs story. 

 

I found an article  on my hometown news from Perryville, MO, about radio station KSGM 

turning 70.  The founders started this station about the same time that  I came into the world.  

 

KSGM was the AM station closest to my hometown.  We had an old, brown Bakelite Zenith 

table radio in the kitchen.  It was always parked on 980 kilocycles, at least until we turned 

teenage and discovered KXOK AM 630 in St. Louis  playing only rock and roll.  

 

We got our news, music and school closing reports from that old radio station in Ste. 

Genevieve, MO.  I was curious as to what made radios work.  It was magic.  With an ignition 

coil, some wire, 6 volt battery and parts from my  Erector Set, I made a spark transmitter and 

heard my "signal" across the room on the old Zenith.  All I knew was dits at this time.  We 

could tell dad was coming home from a day in the field on his old Oliver tractor as we heard 

the pop pop of the ignition c oming through the radio.  One could say it was DX as we heard 

him about a quarter mile away.  BTW, I was not out to make a transmitter.  I was just 

duplicating the Kettering ignition system from the tractor  manual.  

 

Nothing radio -wise happened until anothe r 15 years had gone by and I discovered amateur 

radio.  

 

Editor's note:  This newsletter goes out to about 650 folks every month.  Each of you has a 

story about how you got involved with Amateur Radio.  If you send me your story, we'll 

work together and create the next War and Peace .  It doesnõt matter if youõve been a ham     

for 17 months (KN4BVH) or 59 years (KU4K).  It doesn't have to be long or dramatic.  It only 

has to be from the heart.   

 

 

 

  

My Start in Amateur Radio  

Submitted by Jim Cissell, KI4I  

 

http://www.suntimesnews.com/perryville/news/2017/07-July/0705ksgm.htm
mailto:sparks@carbheat.net
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There is no c harge for classes, but the student is responsible for the purchase of the 

license manual  and the $15 ARRL FCC examination fee.  

 

Licenses Earned in 2017  from Delta Classes  
  

6 Technician  

2 General 

6 Extra 

 

If you are interested in attending  a training clas s, send an email to Joe Lowenthal  with the 

desired class name in the subject line, along with your name, email address and cell  phone 

number in the text.  

 

The new Technician question pool  is effective July 1, 2014, through June 30, 2018.   You 

will need the ARRL Ham Radio License Manual 3rd Edition  to study for the Technician  exam. 

 

The new General question pool  is effective July 1, 2015, through June 30, 2019.   You will 

need the ARRL General Class License Manual 8th Edition  to study for the General  exam. 

  

The new Extra question pool  is effective July 1, 2016, through June 30, 2020.   You will 

need the ARRL Extra Class License Manual 11th Edition  to study for the Extra  exam.  

 

 

Current Class  

 

Tech Class 3 -17 began on Monday night July 10 th for six Mondays until August 14 th from 

6:15pm -9:30pm at EMHC ambulance company tr aining room, 6972 Appling Farms Parkway. 

There are 18 enthusiastic students in the class including three young men and four women. 

The FCC exam will be offered on August 7 th with a review session prior to the test.  There 

will be equipment demonstrations o n August 14 th.   

  

Delta Ham License Training, 2017  

Submitted by Joe Lowenthal, WA4OVO  

 

mailto:wa4ovo@gmail.com
http://ncvec.org/page.php?id=362
http://www.arrl.org/shop/ARRL-Ham-Radio-License-Manual-3rd-Edition/
http://ncvec.org/page.php?id=364
http://www.arrl.org/shop/ARRL-General-Class-License-Manual-8th-Edition/
http://www.ncvec.org/page.php?id=365
http://www.arrl.org/shop/ARRL-Extra-Class-License-Manual-11th-Edition/
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Tech Class 3 -17.  Photo by Joe Lowenthal, WA4OVO . 

 

 
Keith Barton , KT4EP, giving instruction to Tech Class 3 -17.  Photo by Joe Lowenthal, WA4OVO.  

 

The instructors are Pat Lane, W4OQG, John Reiners, KN4BVH, Keith Barton, KT4EP, Len 

Grice, W4MKS, Perry Hayes, N4PSH, and Joe Lowenthal, WA4OVO.  The equipment 

demonstrators are Pat Lane, W4OQG on SSB, long wire antennas, and Winlink;  Rick Tillman, 

WA4NVM, on satellite; Rick Pellicciotti, KJ4NWQ, on ARES; and Joe Lowenthal, WA4OVO, 

on repeate r basics.  
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Several Delta Club members served as pallbearers for Bob Gruner, W4UFT, last December.  

We met John French (center) and his dad, Richard French, AK4S (right), at the funeral.  

Richard and Bob were good friends and had known each other  for  many years.  Jim Cissell, 

KI4I (left), one of Bob's pallbearers, brought some of Bob's 73 magazines to distribute to the 

ham community.  You're gone, Bob, but you surely aren't forgotten.  

 

In a sense, Richard is coming out of retirement!  He would like to  volunteer for some type of 

public service.  Richard, perhaps you can join Delta in some of our public service events!  

Unbroken Circle  

Submitted  by Dan Lasley, NE7JN  
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YL LUNCHEON ð   We 

returned to Sweet 

Peas for our J uly 

luncheon. Just love 

their ògood ole down 

home cookinó. We 

munched on delicious  

hushpuppies and fried 

green tomatoes before 

our meal.  

 

Ann, WB4FAA  (left),  

was the lucky winner 

of Julyõs door prize 

that was a very nice 

set of covered bowls.  

  

YL NET ð Not much 

news this month. 

Some of our YL s have 

been out of town and 

were not able to 

check-in. We missed 

them and will be 

listening for them 

when they return 

home. Soon we hope!  

 

Please join us each 

Saturday night at 

8:45 p.m. on the 

146.820 repeater for 

the YL Net.  

 

Our August luncheon 

is as follows:  11:30 

a.m., Saturday, 

August 5, E llendale 

Church of Christ (the 

regular DARC meeting 

location), 7365 US -70, Memphis, TN 38133.  

 

YL News  

Submitted  by Linda Laseter, KJ4CTX  
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You are probably familiar with the work of Ward Silver, N0AX.  He has written QST articles 

for many years, including the "Hands -On Radio" column which began in  the February, 2003, 

issue of QST and continues through the current issue.  He is also an editor of all three ARRL 

License Manuals.  

 

Ward wrote a couple of very interesting propagation articles for Nuts & Volts magazine ( part 

1 and part 2 ).  Ward's propagation articles apply to all ham bands,  but some of the material 

applies primarily to bands above HF.  If you have a wireless router, you would benefit from 

the discussion of reflection, refraction, and multipath.  

 

Ward says, "... when I lived in Seattle, it was not uncommon to contact someone on a VHF 

or UHF band by bouncing a signal off Mount Rainier tens of miles away! Not unsurprisingly, 

this is called scatter propagation."  If you attended the May, 2014, Delta Club meeting, our 

own Billy Freeman (then KD4EYW, now WL4B) presented a program e ntitled 

"Communications Support for the Oso Washington Mudslide."  Here is one of Bill yõs images: 

 

 

HF Propagation, Part 11:  More than H igh Frequencies 

Submitted by Dan Lasley, NE7JN, contribution by Billy Freeman, WL4B  

http://www.nutsvolts.com/magazine/article/May2016_Ham_Workbench_Waves-and-Propagation
http://www.nutsvolts.com/magazine/article/May2016_Ham_Workbench_Waves-and-Propagation
http://www.nutsvolts.com/magazine/article/July2016_Ham_Workbench_Waves-and-Propagation-Radio-Horizon
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The command post (in blue, upper left) needed to communicate through the incident 

command repeater (in white, lower left).  Unfortunately a 3,600 foot peak  blocked direct 

communications between the two points.  

 

In order to establish communications between the command post and the slide area (white 

box in the center of the image), Billy pointed the command postõs UHF Yagi antenna toward 

a 2,300 foot peak (yel low arrow).  Some of the signal (blue outlined in yellow) reflected off 

the smaller peak and reached the incident command repeater which, in turn, retransmitted 

the original signal and made it available to workers at the slide area.  This is an excellent, 

real-world example of Wardõs scatter propagation. 

 

If you have any interest in propagation, HF or otherwise, I think you will enjoy Wardõs 

articles.  

 

Thanks to Billy, WL4B, for providing the image.  

 

 

 

The cover of Nuts and Volts' Arduino Inventor's 

Guide shows an Arduino -based robot arm drawing 

a person's arm which, in turn, appears to be 

connecting the robot arm to an external device.  If 

you know the name of the lithograph upon which 

this drawing  is based and the famous Dutch  

graphic artist who drew it, email me to win 

valuable coupons from Danver's ! 

 

The first person to identify correctly the lithograph 

and artist  wins two $5 coupons, the second 

winner receives one $5 coupon, and third place 

takes home one $3 coupon.  I'll throw in an extra 

$5 coupon if any of the winners can  identify the 

American cartoonist (as named by the Dutch 

graphic artist) who created a simi lar drawing.  

 

All email entries must be received by 4pm CDT 

August 8, the day of the next club meeting.  You 

don't have to be present at the August meeting to 

receive your cou pons, but we hope you will.  

 

The Arduino Inventor's Guide covers ten projects, on e of which is a temperature -sensing mini 

greenhouse with an automated fan and vent.   It looks like an interesting book.  

  

The Arduino Inventor's Guide  

Submitted by Dan Lasley, NE7JN  

 

http://store.nutsvolts.com/books/sku15889
http://store.nutsvolts.com/books/sku15889
mailto:sparks@carbheat.net
http://www.mydanvers.com/

